FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 21st August 2017 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present: Martin Whittell, David Storr, Kathy Pitt, Susan Quick and Lesley Mackay

Apologies: Diana and Paul Monahan, Andy Grant, Nina Smith, Mike Troke and David Taylor 
Minutes of the meeting held on 19th June 2017.  The minutes were approved. 
Matters arising: 
Lamp Room & Signal Box:  David Storr said he had made contact with Max Butler, from the Communications Section of Network Rail.  It was agreed that David would seek a meeting with Max Butler in early September, hopefully being accompanied by a representative from the Community Land Trust (who have expressed an interest in the Signal Box) and Diana Monahan.  David Storr said we need to clarify Network Rail’s position on the disposal of the signal box and the lamp room before asking for volunteers to take this project forward.  Action:  David Storr  
Timing of buses to Old Town:  Mike Troke has now met with TLC and a range of issues were discussed.  Hopefully, this will result in some resolution of the various problems such as the timing of bus departures/train arrivals; bus engines idling, etc.
Accessibility measures:  Nothing further to report.  See below the Treasurer’s Report on his and Mike Troke’s meeting with Northern Railway.

Lift mechanisms:  The position still needs to be clarified.  Action:  David Storr
Presentations by Peter Jeffrey and Penny Hampson:  These have now been confirmed.  In Diana’s absence there is nothing further to report.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Exhibition of Railway Photographs, March 2019:  Plans for this are to be deferred until Diana’s return from holiday.  Action: Diana Monahan
Recruitment Banner:  Diana had kindly found out the prices of banners. It was agreed that we would take a decision in Spring 2018 as to whether we need to mount a recruitment drive or not.
Chair’s Report:  Martin Whittell had received a programme outlining the various steps being taken in the upgrading in the railway.  Martin had also attended the Community Rail Day in York and met with Janet Turlingham. 
Treasurer’s Report:   David Storr reported on his meeting with Northern Railway and Mike Troke, at the Stakeholder Drop-in Session on 17th July.  They discussed the current changes at the station and car park, and various other aspects including accessibility and timetables.
David Storr reported that there was a balance of £213.55 in the General Fund; £268.65 in the Calderdale Ward Grant fund; and £24.32 in the Cooperative Community Account.  It was noted that the HRTC monies had been received but that the piano tuning invoice was still outstanding.  Lesley will write to remind Richard Isaac about this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay 
Working Party Report:   Attendance at the working parties is still reduced.  It is hoped that the recruitment banner will help attract more volunteers.  It is generally felt the morning working parties are more suitable for members.  The uncertainty about which part of the fruit border is to be affected by the work to lengthen Platform 2 has meant we are doing less work in that area.  It is understood that there is a new owner of the children’s nursery and it would be useful to have a chat with them to see if they have any plans for the border set aside for their use. As Diana has made contact in the past, it was suggested that she be asked to do so again on return from her holiday.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Northern Railway:  Nina Smith is meeting with Paul Barnfield, Northern Regional Director on 5th September and she asked that any issues we would like to be raised should be sent on to her.  Action:  All members
Liaison with BTP:  No liaison meetings have taken place recently. 
10th Anniversary celebrations - Ideas:  It was agreed that there would be a celebration in the Station Café at 11am on 28th September 2017 of both the 10th Anniversary of FoHBS and also the placing of Hebden Bridge Station in the book, Britain’s Best 100 Railway Stations by Simon Jenkins to be published on 28th September.  David Storr will ask the Bookcase if they would be prepared to bring a few copies of the book to the Station Café.  Once, the agreement of the Café staff has been obtained, Kathy will ask the Mayor if he would like to attend.  Action:  David Storr and Kathy Pitt
Repair to Cycle Lockers:  Richard Isaac has been informed about the damage to two of the lockers.  So far, no repair has been made and Richard will be reminded.  Action: Lesley Mackay
Piano Stool:  Lesley said the piano stool was broken with the seat having become detached from the base.  It is hoped that Paul Monahan might be able to repair it when he returns from his holiday.  Action:  Paul Monahan

Any Other Business: 
Carol Singing:  This will take place on Monday, 11th December 2017 at 5.45pm.  Kathy will let Calder Voices know and Kathy will also invite the mayor to attend.  Action:  Kathy Pitt
Date of next meeting:  Monday 30th October, 2017 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.
